
FILING REQUESTED BY AND 
WHEN FILED RETURN TO: 

Marin County Department of Public Works 
3501 Civic Center Drive, Room 404 
San Rafael, CA 94903 

Attn: Rachel Reid, Environmental Planning Manager Coordinator 

NOTICE OF EXEMPTION 

Marin County 
Environmental Coordination and Review 

June 30, 2023 

1. Project Name: Wilson Hill Road Pavement Rehabilitation Project

2. Project Location:  The project is located on Wilson Hill Road from Marshall-Petaluma Road to
Chileno Valley Road.

3. Project Description: The project will Repair base failures and resurface the entire 2.84 miles
of Wilson Hill Rd from Marshall-Petaluma Rd to Chileno Valley Rd. All work will take place
entirely within Marin County’s right of way and will generally occur within a cross-sectional width
of 28-feet. This total width includes two 12-foot-wide travel lanes and 24-inches of shoulder
backing at each pavement edge. The paving work will be performed using the process of base
failure repairs (up to 12-inches deep), a SAMI interlayer of rubberized chip seal followed by a
hot-mix asphalt overlay (up to 2.5-inches thick), which will strengthen the roadway structural
section. The project will also include minor shoulder work to provide consistent pavement width,
placement of shoulder backing material, striping with traffic paint, and adjustment of existing
utility valve boxes to final elevation. The project scope does not include work of any kind within
the road-side ditches or to the underlying drainage culverts.

4. Public Agency Approving Project: Marin County Department of Public Works

5. Project Sponsor: Marin County Department of Public Works

6. CEQA Exemption Status: Categorical Exemption 15301 Existing Facilities, Class 1 (C)
Maintenance of existing highways, streets, sidewalks, gutters, bicycle and pedestrian trails, and
similar facilities.

7. Reasons for Exemption: This project is located within the County’s road right of way, which is
a publicly owned facility. The project will improve the existing facility by rehabilitating the existing
street, and will not have a significant impact on the environment.

Project Manager: Reviewed by: 

___________________________________ _________________________________ 
Rachel Calvert Rachel Reid 
Interim Principal Civil Engineer Environmental Planning Manager 
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